
Glenwood Band Parents 

October 11, 2021 

 

Board Members Present: President – Kara Clark (remote), Vice President – Rich Mayhew (remote), 
Treasurer – Becca Griffin, Secretary – Diane Mayhew 

Band Directors:  Dave Clark absent, Dan Schoening absent 

Student Representative: Keaton Mayhew 

Call to Order:  7:00 PM 

• Secretary’s Minutes: 
Motion: Rebecca 
Second: Rich 
Approved 
 

• Treasurer’s Report 
Concert uniforms have been ordered 
Motion: Diane 
Second: Rich 
Approved 
 

• Concession Stand 
Square is in and working.  Lots of compliments from customers, impressed 
Sales were good at Loess Hills 
 
 

• Old Business 
o Have rim for new trailer, having trouble finding rim for old trailer.  

 
• New Business 

o Loess Hills – still have schools haven’t paid Band Parents.  Possibility of having paid 
school district directly.  Haven’t paid in 2019, will delete from account.  Had good 
volunteers.  Clarinda, Lewis Central, Treynor, Harlan not paid.  Unsure if need to contact 
school district to see if they paid district directly, and if money placed in Mr. Clark’s 
account. 

o State Marching Competition – Kara has volunteers lined up, same people as previous 
week to drive trailers.  Needing timer for practice field.  Becca to assist if needed, and 
Dave Walter to trade at noon if needed.  Rich has volunteers signing up – have grillers in 
place.  May be doing prep work on Thursday night again.   

o Valley Fest got 6/8 place and received trophy.  Police escort upon return.  Judges were 
impressed, need to work on balance of parts, articulation, and releases.  Competed 



against varsity bands, select bands from larger schools.  Band Parents are very proud of 
the band. 

o KMA select game is first Sunday in November. 
o Need to pull or clean uniforms for Honor Band Students. 

 
• Student Representative 

Homecoming great from student perspective, thank you for water that was provided. 
Formally apologize to Band Parents for behaviors that may have brought bad or dis-respect  
Uniforms being in choir room seems to be working better, some got put away unknowingly.  
Color guard preps in choir room, unsure where some went.  Hats on risers, boxes leave open on 
chairs.  Unlock dressing room for color guard.  
Thank you for time and effort, even if not said it is appreciated. 
Really appreciate our uniforms, super nice.  Discussion of way to distinguish our Drum Majors. 

 

Regular Meeting 11/8/21 7:00 

 

Kara Clark Adjourned Meeting:  7:42PM 

 


